SEVEN MOUNTAINS MEDIA JOHNSON MOTORS AUTO LEO NEDZA
BIG FOOT COUNTRY Chevrolet Cadillac FUNERAL HOME
101.3/102.1 DuBois, PA 212 East Main St., Sykesville, PA 15865
93.1, CLEAR ROCK 95.9 814 - 371- 4444 814 - 894- 2230
900 WCPA www.johnsonauto.com www.nedzafamilyfuneralhomes.com
APRILS FLOWERS SUNRISE DRILLING FELIX BROS.
B Drive DuBois, PA 15801
ota - Bra- 0750 895375 0780 SUPPLY, INC. CONSTRUCTION

www.aprilsflowersduboispa.com

814 - 894- 5005

814 - 427- 5901

GOBLE BARONICK
FUNERAL HOME, INC.

Jeffery Baronick, Funeral Director
211 S. Main St. DuBois, PA 15801
814 - 371- 2040

O’BRYON
EYE ASSOCIATES, LLC.
O’BRYON

FAMILY MEDICINE, INC.
814 - 371- 3980

SYMMCO INCORPORATED
40 South Park Street
Sykesville, PA 15865

Phone: 814 - 894- 2461
WWW.Symmco.com

Burke & Sons, Inc.
“The Window Specialists”
814-938-7303
www.burke-sons.com
Windows—Doors—Shade Products

Reynoldsville Hardware
349 E Main St.
814-653-8642
Friendly Service—Community Values—Small
Town Pride—38 years in the neighborhood
M-F 8AM—6PM Sat 9AM—5PM

FOX’'S PIZZA DEN OF

SYKESVILLE
206 East Main Street Sykesville, PA 15865
814 - 894- 7777
Like us on Facebook

DETER’S BEAUTY SALON
360 East Main Street
Sykesville, PA
814 - 894- 2770

Hometown Restaurant
814-653-9690
Tues-Sat SAM—7PM

Dine in or Call for Take out

CHRIST THE KING MANOR
“A Continuing Care Retirement Community”
1100 West Long Avenue
DuBois, PA 15801
814 - 371- 3180

A Peaceful Place
Jan Satterlee, PhD, LPC
Heather Tate, MS, NCC
330 Wayne Ave DuBois

drjansatterlee.com
814-371-1598

CARPET SPA

Carpet Cleaning * Water Restoration
Upholstery Cleaning Etc.
Falls Creek, PA
814 -371- 6708

ADVANCE DISPOSAL

Brockway, PA
814 - 265- 1975

COMMUNITY FIRST Please support our sponsors! DUBOIS CENTRAL CATHOLIC
B AN K Learn Well...Live Well...Serve Well
Since 1893 Thank you! nﬂé%TeSscgr?gcT 37;139?(?@0
814 - 653- 8232 814 - 894- 5033 Elementary: 371-2570
www.cf-bank.com Pre-K: 371-2570
Are you interested in advertising in WELCOME If you would like to join our

our bulletin, please contact the
church office for more information.

Visitors and Guests!

Church, please call the office at
(814) 653-8586 and request a
registration form .

St. Mal‘y and

Assumption «me Blessed Virgin Mary
Parishes

June 10, 2018 ~ 10th Sunday in Ordinary Time

(%c?lebmting

with you
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Driesthood

Father Andrew Boyd

Father lan McElrath

St. Mary Parish
607 East Main Street
Reynoldsville, Pennsylvania 15851

Assumption of the Blessed Virgin Mary Parish
20 Shaffer Street (P.O. Box J)
Sykesville, Pennsylvania 15865

Pastor — Father William R. Barron Deacon — Daniel Satterlee

Shared contact information:
Web address: www.stmarysassumption.com
Parish app: search “myParish — Catholic to download app”
Fax number: 814-653-2769




Mass Intentions

Monday, June 11 (St. Mary) 8:00 AM
Cutty & Aloyse Fusco
by Kathy & Lynn

Tuesday, June 12 (Assumption) 9:00 AM
Bernard & Bertha Kartavich
by Tim, Mary & Autumn

Wednesday, June 13 (Assumption) 9:00 AM
Sara Witherite
by Jaynie & Kyle Pisarcik

Thursday, June 14 (St. Mary) 8:00 AM
Matthew Vander Molen
by Grama Jane & Family

Friday, June 15 No Mass

Saturday, June 16 (St. Mary) 4:30 PM
Agnes & Eugene Mennitti
by Philip, Regina & Darlene

Sunday, June 17 (Assumption) 8:30 AM
Ann Bonavita
by Antoinette

Sunday, June 17 (St. Mary) 11:00 AM
All Parishioners of Both Parishes

Ministers Schedule for June 16-17, 2018

4:30pm (St. Mary)

Altar Servers I. Meterko
M. King

Lector B. Stover

Eucharistc Ministers J. Snyder

P. Pennington

L. Shadduck

Samaritan Outreach

Weekend Mass Schedule

Saturday Evening 4:30 PM

(Jan.-May — Assumption; June-Dec. St. Mary)

Sunday Morning  8:30 AM (Assumption)
11:00 AM (St. Mary)

Offertory Collection

St. Mary - June 3 - $3,552.00

Assumption of the Blessed Virgin Mary -

June 3 - $1,615.00

Thank you for your generosity!

T
i Sanctuary Candles

In Memory of:

Dr. Thomas Antonetti
by Mom & Dad

Tom & Betty Moslak

by Mary Beth & Tom Stojek

8:30am (ABVM)

Enseki Sisters

S. Jovenitti

J. Pisarcik

B. Alexander

S. Lang

11:00am (St Mary)
S. Mullins

D. Mullins
C. Hannah
M. Pothoven

M. J. Clark

D. Dennison

Office Information

Prayer Chain: Office Hours: (office located at St. Mary Church)
St. Mary 653-2752 Monday 7 AM - 2:00 PM
Assumption Church — 894-5659 Tuesday 7 AM - 2:30 PM
Hospital Visits: Wednesday 8 AM -2:30 PM
Call Fr. Barron 814-503-0028 Thursday 8 AM - 2:30 PM
Blue Army Prayer Cell: Office closed Friday - Sunday
Tuesday 3:00pm at Madelyn Tomasura’s
home. Bingo: Sunday at 6:00pm at St. Mary

The Parish Spotlight ~ Newly Ordained Priest ~ Father Andrew Boyd

Father Andrew Boyd grew up in Erie, PA and attended Our Lady of Mount Carmel Elementary School. He
attended Cathedral Prep where he was involved in Campus Ministry and Jazz Band. He has played the saxo-
phone since fourth grade and he was in the Cathedral Prep Jazz Band for all four years at Prep: “Jazz is a
major part of my creativity. I think it allows me to better understand creativity in others and gives me a
foundation for [creative] conversation.” He enjoys learning about technology and he wears the title of Geek
proudly: “My love of technology and the Web began when I learned I could make my own web server on
my computer.”

For as long as he can remember, he has always wanted to be a priest: “When I was a child, I remember tell-
ing my associate pastor, Monsignor Joseph Reszkowski, about how I wanted to be a priest. He told me that I
would be a priest when he was in heaven. Monsignor Joe was a very important person in my vocation story.
I believe he was a role model of priesthood for me and gave me the confidence to move forward as willingly
as he did. My grandmother is a major role in my vocation discernment. She is always someone who I know I
could talk to about my calling to the priesthood, and she always gives me the best encouragement! Through-
out my time in grade school and high school, I felt a stronger and stronger call to the priesthood. During my
time at Cathedral Prep, I began the application process to the seminary for the Diocese of Erie. I was accept-
ed to attend Saint Mark Seminary to strengthen my discernment to the Priesthood.”

“On the night before I moved into the seminary, my aunt told me a story about my great-grandmother. On
the day I was born, my great-grandmother visited my mom and me in the hospital. After her visit, she told
my aunt “he is going to be a priest.” I never knew that story before that day. Now I keep that story in the
back of my mind and he remind myself often that there was something special that my great-grandmother
would have said that. She normally didn’t say things like that, and my aunt never told anyone else that ei-
ther.”

When he started at Gannon University and St. Mark’s, he was originally a computer science major, but with
the work load causing conflicts with the seminary schedule, he switched to a Philosophy major. In the
Spring of 2014, he completed his Bachelor of Arts in Philosophy degree. He also received his assignment to
major seminary and began his studies at St. Vincent Seminary in Latrobe, PA in Fall of 2014. He was as-
signed for the summers of 2016 and 2017 and the 2017-18 school year to Saints Cosmas & Damian Roman
Catholic Parish and School in Punxsutawney, PA.

On April 22, 2017, he was ordained to the Transitional Diaconate and he continued his studies at St. Vincent
Seminary until graduation on May 11, 2018, when he received his Master of Divinity. His Ordination to the
Priesthood for the Diocese of Erie was on June §, 2018.

Adaptation of autobiography by Mary Carlson



ST. MARY’S / ASSUMPTION’S NEWSLETTER, JUNE 10, 2018

PARTNER PARISH NEWS

CONGRATULATIONS TO OUR GRADUATING CLASS OF 2018:

Saint Mary’s

Alexander Adamski Samantha August Jasonna Hockinson
Julie Marchioni Brandon McGranor Danielle O’Neil
Assumption
Josh Lanzoni Drew Reiter Abby Weiland
May God bless you and keep you in His care as you begin this new chapter in your life!
***TOQ ALL THE CHILDREN OF OUR PARISHES: HAVE A SAFE AND HAPPY SUMMER!
FATHER BILL will be away at Emmaus beginning Monday, June 18" after Mass until Thursday, June 21°.

*8 TICKETS LEFT for the Altoona Curve game this Friday, June 15™. Anyone interested, please call Barb Murray at
591-7839.

WE ARE PLEASED to announce that the parishes of the Dubois area are hiring a full-time youth minister. The job de-
scription can be found on our parish website. The address is on the front of the bulletin. Please help us to find qualified,
dynamic candidates for this important position.

THE CATHOLIC DAUGHTERS OF THE AMERICAS will hold their 94™ Anniversary Banquet on Monday, June
18™ at St. Mary’s social hall. Please call Nancy Baummer at 603-3605 or Pam Krajewski at 653-2758 before June 10" to
place your reservation.

BABY BOTTLES will be picked up on Fathers’ Day by the Knights of Columbus.

THE 2018 DIOCESAN ANNIVERSARY CELEBRATION LITURGIES for couples celebrating 25, 50, 60 or more
years of marriage will be held at two locations in the diocese: Sunday, August 5, 2018 at 2:00 p.m.at St. George in Erie
and Sunday, August 19, 2018 at 2:00 p.m. at Ss. Cosmas and Damian in Punxsutawney. To register, please go online to

https://www.eriercd.org/familylifeoffice/anniv.html or contact your parish office or the Family Life Office at Catholic
Charities (814)824-1250 or (800)374-3723 ext. 250.

BE REMINDED that our partner parishes share the Saturday Vigil Mass. Saturday evening Mass will be celebrated at
St. Mary's Parish in Reynoldsville beginning on June 2nd, and continuing until the end of 2018. It will return to
Sykesville at the New Year and remain there until next May.

FR. BILL BARRON and Fr. Marc Solomon will be leading a pilgrimage to the Holy Land and Rome, October 15-26,
2018. Visit www.stmarysassumption.com for more information, or call the parish office to talk to Fr. Bill.

MISSIONARY: The Passionist Missionaries goal is to promote the memory of the Passion of Jesus Christ by witnessing and
preaching to the sufferings of our time. Through their projects in Kenya, they are able to evangelize and promote integral hu-
man development. Their projects involve programs and activities for alleviating poverty and foster social justice and economic
empowerment of the communities they serve. They have 40 seminarians, they run two orphanages with 70 orphans, and they
support poor widows in their missions. They organize and preach retreats for both religious and lay Faithful. Your generous
support continues their mission affecting a positive change in people's daily lives and the hope for a better tomorrow. The
weekend of June 16 &17 we will have Fr. Richard Nalepa,cp a Passionist priest share with us his mission story. If you find
time, please visit our orphans, Seminarians, people and Passionists at www.Passionistskenya.org

ST. MARY’S NEWS

FLOWERS IN FRONT OF THE ALTAR are in memory of Louis & Goldie Borelle and Wayne by Jim, Darla & Family.

A VERY SPECIAL THANK YOU to Kelly, Autumn, and Rachael Porada for planting the vegetable garden and the flowers
on the patio. Great job!!!

ASSUMPTION’S NEWS
HOLY HOUR will take place this Tuesday, June 12" from 6:30 — 7:30 p.m. at Assumption Church.

SYKESVILLE CHURCHES — The Sykesvesville Churches are starting a picnic and activities day at Sykesville Stahl Park
Sunday, July 1%. Please bring a covered dish to share. The gathering will start at 10:30 a.m. Please consider in joining the the
churches in Sykesville for fellowship and to get to know the parishioners of our other churches in Sykesville.

A.B.V.M. GOLF TOURNAMENT - The 14™ Annual A.B.V.M. Golf Tournament will take place this year on Sunday, July
29™ at the Sliverwoods Golf Course, Treasure Lake. The cost this year will be $65.00 per golfer. This tournament is for our
church maintenance and obligations that need to me met every year. To register, please call the rectory office (894-2272) if no
one answers, please leave a message and I will call you back. Thank you for your support to our parish fundraiser.

A.B.V.M. GOLF TOURNAMENT - In the past your generosity in sponsoring a hole in “Memory of” or “In Honor of” a
Loved One has done very well for the tourament. Please fill out the form provided for you and drop it in the collection basket
now through July 22" if you wish to do a memorial. Thank You!!

GOLF TOURNAMENT MEETING will be held Wednesday, June 13" at 6:30 p.m. in the Meeting Room at Assumption
Church. If there is anyone interested in helping with the tournament, please come to the meeting or if you cannot attend you
can call the rectory office.

ASSUMPTION CHURCH is now taking bids for the repair of the stained glass window that is leaking
water,in the sanctuary of the church behind the altar. Also the I beam that is located at the bottom of the
meeting room steps (old religious ed center). Bids will be taken until July 8"




